
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday 12th March 
2020 at 7.30pm  
 
Apologies 
  Mr Paris 
 
Present  

Chairman Mr Bust, Mrs Herbert, Mrs Simmonds, Mr Bevans, Mr Subramanian, 
Mrs Godfrey, clerk Mr Rickett, FO Mrs Rickett  

Cllrs Laughton, Rainbow and Brock  
3 members of public  
 

Minutes of the previous meeting signed as a true and correct record  
 
Matters arising from previous meetings  
  Some concern that the beech hedge on The Turnpike has not been cut back 
enough 
 
Declaration of Councillors interests 
  None 
 
Village Hall  

Waiting prices for a: hot water unit in kitchen and b: storage heater. Clerk given 
permission to spend up to £150 on new water unit  

Clerk to get samples of overhead heaters  
Look into possible grant for heating  
Clerk to look into STWA scheme for compensation for sewerage problem  
Clerk to find out about the Lambs Trust at Edingley  
No charge will be made for cancellations for hall hiring  
 

Roads and hedges  
Beech hedge, some councillors think it needs cutting back further, clerk to  

 contact owner 5 for 1 against  
Street light on the cross roads, trees needs cutting back to let more light out, 

clerk to contact owners on both sides 5 for 1 against  
Cllr Laughton and Mr Keeling of Highways are chasing STWA over the 

flooding, the PC criticised STWA for not doing enough 
  
The Chairman opened the meeting to allow members of the public to speak  

Members of the public complained about the flooding and why NCC are not 
sorting their system out, there are problems with the sewer in the road and manholes are lifting 
in the roads and pavements  Damage is being caused to 2 properties by constantly being sprayed 
as vehicles go through the floods  
There seems to be no communication between STWA sewerage and water supply  
Clerk to contact NCC highways  
 
Open Meeting  

A member of the public criticised the pothole patching on School Lane  
The pavements have been inspected by NCC and they see no problems with 

them  



Cllr Rainbow informed the PC that the enforcement officer is aware of the work 
on Holme Lane and the local PCSO is aware of the car keying problem  
 
Finance  

Agreed to pay the following unanimously  
Clerks wages,       1654.80 
Village Hall supplies,  (towels, toilet roll bin bags)     41.72 
cleaners,           31.00 
website, (Mr Bevans)         59.94 
NALC subs          99.46 
 poppies for lamp posts         60.00 
 

Planning  
Householder application, erection of 2 storey extension, single storey projection 

at back. New main entrance porch. Relocate drive, and extend single garage to double  
Pepperbox Cottage School Lane  
Support unanimously 6 for  

 
Date of next meeting  
 

Thursday 9th April at 7pm Annual Parish Meeting followed by ordinary 
meeting  
 
  as there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.43pm 


